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President’s Corner

Dear Iota Sisters, 


I am honored to be serving as your president for the next 2 years. Thank you for the faith you have placed in me by this election. I am very excited about the year ahead. Your executive board met in May to plan out the dates and activities for our six meetings. Martha Rhoton has been working hard on our behalf to line up some wonderful speakers for our meetings plus our District One Brunch in December. 


We had a wonderful time of fellowship, learning, and renewal at XI State in June. Representing Iota this year were Trish Harris, Joan Holt, Linda Fontaine, Joy Branham and yours truly. Our chapter display and basket for the silent auction were lovely and well received. The Order of the Rose ceremony was beautiful and our own Linda Fontaine was so deserving of this distinguished award. I hope more of you will make plans to go with us next year. 


Our first meeting will be on August 7, at 5:30pm at Eastman Recreation Park of Bays Mountain, shelter #20. Please bring a covered dish, filled with something delicious to share and items to place in gift bags for new teachers in our local schools. Please consider including small personal items a new teacher might enjoy. This would be an excellent time to invite nonmember women educators to attend the meeting to get to know us and also learn about the wonderful opportunities membership in DKG affords. In case of rain, we will have our fun get together at Litz Manor Church. 


Hostess group #3 will in charge of coordinating the desserts and decorations if desired. Please contact your hostess group chairperson to let her know if you will be able to attend the meeting or not. Hostess chairpersons, please email me with the names of the persons planning to attend the meeting at joannsmi@yahoo.com. 


Membership dues are $75.00 again this year. You may pay at the first meeting or mail your dues to Sue Fischer, 234 DeLee Drive, Kingsport, TN 37663. Our prompt payment of dues prevents Sue from having problems reporting to the state and national DKG. 


Enjoy the rest of your summer and I hope to see you on August 7. 

Fondly, 

JoAnn Smith, President 
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Celebrate the beginning of the new Iota year with a covered dish picnic at Bays Mountain!  Bring your favorite picnic food and enjoy fellowship, games, and a great start to 2014-15 on Thursday, August 7, at 5:30 PM in Shelter #20.  Be ready for fun with Corn Hole, Right/Left game, and Beach Ball Questions!


Also, we will be stuffing goody bags for new teachers, so don’t forget to bring things you would have enjoyed receiving when you first started.  This is a great time to get other teachers interested in DKG, so invite a non-member friend to join us for the party!  Looking forward to seeing you there!


Brenda Moriarty shared this delightful little goody bag note with ideas for possible inclusion—

Learning is a treat thanks to YOU!
     Seeds...because you plant the seeds of the future.
     Life Savers...because we appreciate you a "hole" lot!
 Mints...because of your
            Involve...mint
            Commit...mint
      and Encourage...mint.
Tea Bag...because we think you are
       Tea...rriffic!!!
Thanks for all you do!!
Keep in Touch!


We only see all of each other a few times a year.  To keep our close ties, we need to make an effort to inform our DKG sisters about what’s been going on in our lives.  You may not think it’s noteworthy, but we will!  Think about letting DKG know about things like this in your life:


Birth of a grandchild


Graduate studies or workshops


Notable vacations


Grants received


Awards or recognitions received


Purchase of a new home 


Conventions attended or 



presentations made


Change of job


Involvement in civic or church 


organizations


Interesting hobbies


Death of a family member


Illness

Just remember—we’re an interested and interesting bunch!  Keep us in the loop!

Linda Fontaine Receives Order of the Rose


Join with me in congratulating Linda Fontaine as our newest recipient of the Order of the Rose at Xi State in June!  We were so proud of her and all her accomplishments over the years for Iota Chapter and were happy that other members of DKG could share that pride.  Did you know all this about Linda?
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DELTA KAPPA GAMMA:

Iota 1st Vice President – 1992-1994 

Iota President – 1994-1996 

Music Committee Chair – 1996-2002 Yearbook Chair – 1996-2014 

Committees:

      Music Committee – 1986-92, 

1996-2014  

      Membership – 1986-88 

      Personal Growth/Professional 

Affairs – 1988-90


      Communications – 1990-92 

      Hospitality – 2008-2014 

      75th Anniversary Music Group 

for Xi State CD – 2010

COMMUNITY SERVICES:

      Girl Scout Leader – 1982-83 

      Lioness Club (1 year      

      Volunteer Community Choir for 
July 4th Celebrations - 2006, 

2008      

     Volunteer Monitor at Carter’s Valley 
Elementary School for T-Cap 
testing – 2013

      PTA Chairman for food portion of 
Washington Elementary School 
Fundraiser - 1983 and 1984

CHURCH SERVICE:

      Children’s Choir (1 year) 

      Vacation Bible School Director – 
2006-2010

      Church Organist 1966-Present 

      Youth Committee Chairman - 2004-
2007 

     Assistant to Choir Director – 1997-
2008

     Bulletin Board chairman – 2000-
2006

PROFESSIONAL ORGANIZATIONS:

      NEA-TEA – 1973-1993

      Rogersville Education


 Association – 1994-2006

      Retired Teachers’ Association – 


2007-Present

Linda Fontaine has been a member of Delta Kappa Gamma for 41 years.  No one deserves this honor more!

Personal Affairs/Professional Growth Committee


Linda Smith is passing along some information that you might research for possible interest (or pass along yourself to a friend).  


This came from the Niswonger Foundation:  There are i3 grants and partnership opportunities accorded to the 15 school districts in East Tennessee partnered with Niswonger NETCO.  NETCO will collaborate with LEA’s and other partners to provide Advanced Placement teachers the opportunity to train or re-train in different areas.  


I looked at their schedule of summer classes, but they don’t go past the end of July.  However, they will be offering another round next summer and look to be something very worthwhile, geared toward specific needs instead of the “one size fits all” approach that we have all endured with school in-service!  File this one for future reference.

Legislative News—

TEA Wins Big in 2014 Legislative Session


2014 General Assembly success! During this year’s unprecedented session we were able to protect teacher licenses (they shall not be based on TVAAS scores); gained teacher control of planning period; forced correlation of TVAAS and observation scores is now against the law; tenure and other rights, including TCRS participation, are now protected by law; privatization efforts were defeated.  


We’ll hope this is a positive indicator for the future.  Do remember, though—progress will not happen unless we continue to let our legislators know our views on the state of education in Tennessee!

International Election Process Committee Ponders Changes


If you’re on my email list I recently sent you a document from the DKG International EPC (Election Process Committee) which examines reasons for and against changing the method of voting for officers at International from what it is now—one vote by each state president—to a one member/one vote method.  I’m attaching that paper to this newsletter so you can look through it again.  


As far as I can determine, this change will have been voted on at the International Convention July 28-August 1.  When I went on the website to take the survey early in July it was closed.  I’ll make sure to include an update in the next newsletter!

Iota Chapter Scholarship Quilt!

In case you haven’t seen a picture of our scholarship fundraiser quilt, here is a sneak preview!  It’s not quilted yet, but will be!  Everybody who has seen it has been impressed with how striking it is.  
Do you remember that I said that you would think the blocks might not be your favorites but that I promised you the quilt itself would be unbelievably beautiful?  Well, that is exactly what it is!  This is a breathtaking quilt.  You ought to be so proud of yourselves!
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Invitation to a Bunco Party!


Iota Chapter of Delta Kappa Gamma has been invited to join Delta Pi Chapter of Epsilon Sigma Alpha International as hosts of a Bunco Party to benefit Sullivan County Imagination Library (SCIL).  The Bunco Party will be held on Tuesday, September 30, at First Presbyterian Church in Kingsport.  Iota’s responsibilities would be to help ESA and the SCIL Board of Directors provide finger foods, game prizes, and invite attendees.  Each attendee is encouraged to make a $12.00 donation to SCIL. Donations made at the Bunco Party will be used to purchase books for Sullivan county preschoolers.  


In 2013 SCIL mailed a total of 59,607 free Imagination Library books to Sullivan County preschool children.  In 2014, the price of the books went up to $12.50 per child, per year.  This includes postage and handling.  SCIL mails approximately 5,000 books per month and must raise almost $63,000 through grants, donations, and fundraisers. 
 


“The Sullivan County Imagination Library is a model of Dolly’s early program. All children who are legal residents of Sullivan County (including Bluff City, Bristol and Kingsport) from birth to age five can be registered for this program. Once registered, each child then receives a free age-appropriate book in the mail every month – sixty books in all if signed at birth. Every child will have books of their very own, at no cost to them, thanks to the Governor’s Books From Birth Foundation, the State of Tennessee, Sullivan County Imagination Library, Dollywood Foundation and many other generous sponsors.“ (SCIL website)


Sullivan County is fortunate to have a strong organization like SCIL promoting early childhood reading.  At our August meeting we will need to decide if we want to participate with ESA.  IMAGINE the benefits if all Sullivan County preschoolers arrived at school loving books and reading!

Changes in Iota Committees 


At the Executive Board Meeting this summer, tentative changes were made in the committee structure which we hope will make Iota work even better.  These will show up in your Yearbook, but the main changes are:

Membership--Martha Ward, Chair   

           (Other members remain the same)
Yearbook (take off Archives)
Nominations--Trish Harris, Joan 


Holt, co-chairs
Legislative/Leadership--change 


chair to Belinda Castille & add 


Joan Holt
Literacy--add Cynthia Livesay
International Projects-- add Betty 


Turner
Music--add Beth Geno


NEW Committee:
Historical Preservation--Joy 


Branham, Linda Fontaine, Mary 


Short


All other committees stay the same.

Planning for September—


Our September meeting is Thursday, Sept. 11, at Litz Manor. Our program will be presented by Rita Sims Quillen, author of Hiding Ezra, based on the true story of a Southwest Virginia WWI deserter.  Mark your calendar!

